
 

  

 

St. Mary’s School 
 

Newsletter  
Term 3, Issue 3 

Thursday August 8th, 2019  

TERM DATES 

August 
Thursday, 8th 

Assembly - 2:40pm - 
School Library 

 

Thursday, 22nd 

P & F Meeting - Staffroom 
9:30am - All welcome! 

Assembly - 2:40pm 
School Library 

Friday, 9th 
Confirmation Retreat - 
Year 4’s - 9:00am - 1:30pm 

 Friday, 23rd - 
Thursday, 29th 

Book Fair  
Library - 8:30am 

Sunday, 11th 
First Holy Communion 
Sacramental Mass - 10:30am 

 
Monday, 26th 

School Closure Day 
Staff PD 

Monday, 12th 

Gr. 2/3 presenting Prayer - 
followed by a morning cuppa 
to welcome new families 
8:50am - School Library 

 

Friday, 30th 
Father’s Day Breakfast 
7:30am - 9:00am 

Thursday, 15th 
Feast of Assumption - 
Whole School Mass 9:15am 

 September 
Tuesday, 3rd 

Open Day - 
9:00-11:00am 

Saturday, 17th & 
Sunday, 18th 

‘Men Alive’ Men’s Weekend - 
Parish 

 
Wednesday, 18th Twilight Sports - 2:00pm 

Sunday, 18th 
Vision Portraits -  
P & F Fundraiser - St. Mary’s 
School 

 
Friday, 20th 

End of Term 3 -  
2:30pm Finish 

Monday, 19th 
Book Week Dress Up Day 
- Parade 9:00am 

 October 
Monday, 7th  

Term 4 commences 

Wednesday, 21st Circus Day 
 

Sunday, 13th 
Confirmation Commitment 
Mass 

Phone:  5472 2270 
Fax:   5470 5042 
Email:   principal@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au 
Facebook:  St. Mary’s Primary School Welcomes You 

Our School Vision 
We are an empowered and sustainable learning community,  
centred in faith and united in our respect and responsibility for all of        
creation; we strive for excellence; actively living, learning, caring and  
growing together.  

We acknowledge and respect Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people 
as the traditional custodians of the land upon which we gather. 
We pay our respects to the Elders of the past, present and future and 
acknowledge their spiritual connection to Country. 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Congratulations to the following students: 
 

Respectful Award: Madeleine Lane, Ryan Mulholland, Charlie Inskip 

Responsible Award: Chase Hildebrand, Janae Gray 

Resilient Award: Michael Ma, Jhon (Akul) Akul, Lachlan McMahon 

Principal Award: Ailish Kennedy, Billy Lister, Gabby McCord 

Wonder Award: Evie O’Sullivan, Evie Nuttall, Michael Ma, 

Logan Browne-Kerr, Arjun Singh 

Believe Award: Heidi Neugebauer, Charlie McShanag 

Persevere Award: Cayden Burns, Riley Boyd 

Create Award: Jufuor Nyok 

School Captain Awards:  Jufuor Nyok, Billy Lister, Gracie Drage 

Please keep in your prayers the McShanag family who  
have lost Virginia, grandmother to Charlie in Prep.  

We are thinking of them during this time. 

 
St. Mary McKillop Feast Day is  

August 8th. 

We warmly welcome our new     
students who have joined our   

community this week. They are 
Charlie Inskip, Evie O’Sullivan,     

Rohan & Arjie Singh and their fami-
lies. Charlie, Evie and Arjie have 

joined our Year 2-3 class and Rohan 
has joined our 4-5 class. We hope 

that our new families feel welcome 
and supported in our school. 



 

  

 
 
Dear Parents, Students and Friends,  

I hope that you are enjoying some sunshine in between the cold snaps! Some of our community have 
succumbed to the winter bugs. If you or family members have been unwell be sure to rest and stay 
warm while you recover! I needed a few days off last week to do just that. 
 

Whilst in recovery the following article caught my attention and I would like to share it with you. 

Anyone Can Learn Nobody's born smart.  

We all start at zero. (Perhaps not quite!) 

Can't talk, can't walk, certainly can't do algebra. Adding, reading, writing, riding a bike -- Nobody's good 
at anything at first  

There was a time when Einstein couldn't count to 10, and Shakespeare had to learn his ABC's just like the 
rest of us.  

Thankfully, we're born to learn  

Slowly, surely, you stumble, slip, crawl, fall, and fail, and fall.  

Frustrating, confusing, trying, struggling  

Until one day, you walk  

One foot in front of the other  

One idea on top of the next  

Each wrong answer making your brain a little bit stronger  

Failing is just another word for growing and you keep going  

This is learning, knowing that you'll get it, even if you haven't gotten it yet.  

Because the most beautiful, complex concepts in the whole universe are built on basic ideas that anyone 
can learn,  

Anyone can understand.  

Whoever you are, where ever you are. You only have to know one thing: You can learn anything! 

I was then prompted to reflect on our work here at St. Mary’s… as we do daily. The influence of us all, 
parents, families and teachers collectively. 

As parents & teachers, we have a profound influence as to how well a child, our child, is able to learn. 
We are privileged to witness each child as a learner, to see their gifts, their challenges, their mistakes, 
their successes, to hear their laughter, to feel their sadness, to get to know them as a child within a 
family, an extended family, their community, their world. But we are not only witnesses, observers to 
our children’s living and learning, we are intrinsic to it. Our work doesn’t simply entail stating what a 
child can or cannot do. As parents and teachers, we use our talents to bring out the best in our         
children, our students, to encourage, challenge and support. To help our children discover, see,        
appreciate and apply their giftedness, their learning, their abilities, 
themselves. To learn how to answer the question ‘why’ our        
question is, what can we do better that will assist our children to   
be great learners and even better people who reflect the principles 
of the values of Jesus in their daily lives? The success criteria is     
simple – you will know we are Christian by our love and our            
behaviour. 

 

 

 

 
 



 

  

With a number of new families joining our community, I hope that you feel the warmth and love that is 
at St. Mary’s and along with the rest of us, feel valued and supported. It is also our hope that all of our 
children come home each day with a sense that they have achieved something worthwhile during their 
day. May we continue to work together to do the very best that we can for our children. 

To celebrate our growing community, we invite you to stay for a cuppa after morning prayer on 
Monday morning which will be led by year 2-3.  

Opening of the Dhelkunya Dja Building  
On Monday July 29th. Aunty Marilyne Nicholls from  
Bendigo initiated a Welcome to Country to mark the 
opening of our Dhelkunya Dja Building.  Dhelkunya Dja 
means Healing Country / place of wellbeing and was a 
name put forth by previous Year 6 students. This name 
has now been officially sanctioned by the Dja Dja 
Wurrung Corporation. It is another way we can 
acknowledge and honour the traditional custodians of 
our country. Thank you Aunty Marilyne for coming to 
our school. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

National Tree Planting Day   
Our children engaged in a tree planting ceremony  
last Friday to support National Tree Planting day  
and to continue to do what we can to care for  
our planet. The children planted some fruit trees  
and we look forward to watching them grow! 
 

Student Absences  
We are required by law to follow up on any  

unexplained student absences. If your child is going to be absent from 
school can you please submit a student absence via CareMonkey or notify 

the school directly. We will make phone calls to parents if we have not  
received notification by you about any  

students who are away. 
 

Book Week:  
This year’s theme is, “Reading is my Secret Power”! Each year there are 
some sensational books that are celebrated by the Children’s Book Council 
of Australia – we do the same here at St. Mary’s. Most of the Notable 
Books are in our Library and have been in regular circulation. The children 
are always keen to borrow, read and enjoy them.  
Children are invited on Monday 19th of August to come dressed as  
something or someone reflected in a book they are familiar with.  



 

  

Our annual Book Parade will happen at 9:00am following our morning prayer– you are all warmly 
invited to attend. That same week we will be hosting our Annual Scholastic Book Fair. Details of our 
Book Fair and book week activities are detailed later in this newsletter. Thank you to Barb Burchett 
for doing such a terrific job keeping our library fresh and inviting. 
 
Prep-One Treasure Boxes 
Our Prep-One students enjoyed sharing their treasure boxes with their 
buddies this week. Their treasures sparked curiosity and provided great 
stimulus for discussion. It was a great way of developing oral language 
and it enabled our children to learn more about each other. 
 
Chess 

 
We congratulate our children who competed in 

the Bendigo Chess Championships on July 30th. 

Our players did very well! We thank Harry for 

his ongoing commitment to passing on his   

passion of playing chess to our children.       

Harry provided the following report about the 

day, “St Marys came third with Jack Morelli our 

top performing student. Jack was 8th overall 

followed by Dylan Pozar 9th. Patrick Leatham 

17th, and Amelia Lizzul came 24th and she was 

the second best performing girl on the day. 

Thomas and Ryan Mulholland came 30th and 

33rd respectively. From their feedback and the results, I think they had a good day with lots of chal-

lenges. They were positive and calm all day, really well behaved, and showed a lot of resilience. Not 

least of all they were well mannered and respectful which is something St. Mary’s students are well 

known for.” 

Masterplan 
I have had several more meetings with our architect and we are progressing in the queue which 
means we should be ready to get started in Term 4. Our project is estimated to take 3-4 months so we 
hope to be moved back into our renovated classrooms by mid-Term 1 2020. This project will involve 
lifting and replacing the leaking roof over the corridor which runs outside our four main classrooms, 
the    installation of glass sliding doors so that our rooms can be opened up as required and learning 
spaces made more contemporary and flexible. We will also recarpet and paint the areas. Plans can be 
viewed in the front foyer and we welcome your feedback. We have been fortunate to be successful in          
receiving a grant of $500,00.00 to fund the bulk of this project. This is terrific news for our school.   
The remainder of the costs which could be up to $200,000.00 will be funded by an interest free loan 
through Catholic Education Melbourne which can be paid back over 15 years. I am in the process of 
applying for other grants which would cover some of these extra expenses i.e. soft furnishings or   
carpet. This would then reduce the amount we would need to borrow for expenses beyond the 
$500,000.00. 
 
School Fees 
We thank you for your efforts in keeping the payment of school fees up to date.  
We rely on the collection of our fees to provide educational programs for our  
children. If you are experiencing financial difficulty, please make an appointment  
to discuss options with me. 



 

  

 
Vision Portrait Fundraiser Sunday August, 18th at St. Mary’s School.   
If you would like an up to date family portrait you can book via the link 
below: 
https://www.visionportraits.com.au/family 
Money raised will be used to help fund our schools garden and  
playground improvements. 
 

Interactive Play Area 
We have purchased some iron 

bark seats and structures to 
set up an interactive outdoor 

play area near the rotunda. This space can be enjoyed by our 
children who would like to construct tepees or build cubby 

houses or huts. It will also provide the stimulus for all sorts of 
creative and constructive play. We are looking forward to  

seeing our children make use of this space. 
 

Altar Servers Training 
We have a number of our senior students currently training with  
Victor Steiner as Altar Servers. Thank you Victor for giving your  
time to assist our children to learn about serving on the Altar.  
This is a great opportunity for those interested to be an active  
member of our Church community and to develop their confidence  
in a leadership role. There will be one more training session and  
this date will be announced next week. 
 
First Holy Communion Is This Sunday! 

   We pray for our children Molly, Oliver, Niamh, Madeleine,  
Michael, Ryan, Sebastian, Alexandra, Cayden and Lucas who are  
making their First Holy Communion or receiving a blessing on this 
Sunday August 11th at 10.30 Mass. The Mass will be followed by  
morning tea. We warmly invite you all to come along and join in the 
celebrations. 
 
 

Soft Plastics Recycling 
We congratulate Billy Lister for teaching us about how to recycle our soft plastics.  
Billy has written the following update: 
 

“Thank you for your help recycling soft plastics.  From Monday the 12th of august we are no longer  
collecting soft plastics at our school because we are handing over to you! Please keep recycling your soft 
plastics.  Thank you and l hope you can keep helping our planet 1 chip packet at a time.  If you want to 
keep up the good work you can drop the soft plastics at any Coles or  
Woolworths.”  Billy. 
 

Lost Property & School Uniform  
There are a number of items in our lost property tub. Come in and have  
a look through these if you are missing anything. Please make sure that 
your child’s clothing is clearly labelled and if anything comes home that 
is not theirs return it as soon as possible. Please support our uniform  
policy by ensuring that your child is wearing the correct winter school 
uniform. Thank you. 

mailto:Vision%20Portrait%20Fundraiser%20Sunday%20August,%2018th%20at%20St.%20Mary’s%20School.


 

  

It’s Time to Enrol Now for 2020  
We have had pleasing interest in our school and already have over 12 prep enrolments for 2020.  
If you are a current parent who is seeking enrolment for a sibling in 2020 it would assist us if you pick 
up enrolment forms from our office and enrol as soon as you are ready. If you know anyone who 
would like to enrol for next year we are encouraging people to do so now.  
Places are filling and this will assist us with our planning for next year.  
 
School Captains 
We thank Patrick Leatham, Katiana Blake-Zboril and Amelia Lizzul 
for doing a terrific job as school captains over the past few 
months. We congratulate Quinn McMahon, Maddy Drohan and 
Thomas Davis who are going to take on the role of school  

captains over the next couple of months. We have been inspired 
by the enthusiasm and foresight of our student leaders and we 
look forward to working with them to enact their ideas. 
 

 
Kind regards,  
 
 
Bronwyn Phillips, 
Principal. 



 

  

 
 
 
 
 

 

                           Book Week  

   Monday 19th August, 2019 

 

As a part of this year’s Book Week activities the 

school Library will once again provide a fabulous 

range of books for sale.  

Due to the exciting new way that the books for 

sale will be displayed this year, the  purchasing of books will commence on 

Friday 23rd of August through to the following Thursday, 29th August. 

Books may be purchased between 8.40am– 8.50am every morning and again 

in the afternoon between 2.50pm-3.30pm. 

Available this  year will also be an EFTPOS machine to help make the       

purchasing of items a whole lot easier. 

As per usual, a percentage of all sales goes towards the purchasing of new 

books for the school. 

Looking forward to seeing parents and students during St. Mary’s fabulous  

Book Week activities. 

 

 

 

 

If you are looking for dress up ideas for our upcoming 

Book Week Parade, please go to Scholastic Book Fairs site: 

www.scholastic.com.au 



 

  

 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 



 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

TO UPDATE FLEXIBUZZ - All parents 
 
To ensure you stay up-to-date with what’s happening at the school, please ensure you are 
subscribed to our school through FlexiBuzz and are connected to the correct boxes for 
2019. 
 
For our new parents: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For our existing parents:  
 
To update your box subscriptions, enter our FlexiBuzz site and select the menu icon in the 
top right.   
 
From here you can remove and add your box subscription preferences. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For further information or assistance please visit the FlexiBuzz website www.flexibuzz.com.au or email  

http://www.flexibuzz.com.au/


 

  

TREASURE BOXES 

 



 

  

naming of refurbished building ceremony 

- dhelkunya dja - 



 

  

P & F News . . . 

Find the P&F private group on Facebook – “Ladies of St Mary’s PS”  

DATES:- 
Monday 12th August – Twilight Dinner planning, Railway hotel 7pm 

Saturday 17th Sunday 18th August – Men’s Alive weekend @ Parish  

Sunday 18th August  - Vision Portraits Fundraiser, St Mary’s School 

Thursday 22nd August – P&F Meeting, Staffroom 9.15am 

Wednesday 18th September – Twilight Sports & Food truck night, TBA 

Friday 25th October – Twilight Dinner & Photo Exhibition launch TBA 
 

Next P&F Meeting Thursday 22nd August, 9.15am, Staffroom. All welcome! 

Food Bank 

St Mary’s is continuing its food 
bank to help families in need 

within the school  
community. If you or  

someone you know in our 
school community needs assis-

tance please contact  
Bronwyn, or any member of the 

P&F Committee.  
 

If you would like to be on the 
contact list to make emergency 

meals please pass your name 
and contact details onto Kari 
Aldridge (mob 0402076340) 

 

 

Vision Portrait Fundraiser 

 
Sunday 18th August @ St Mary’s School 

 

Please see flyer and use link to book your place! Be quick places will 

fill up fast! Start thinking about Christmas and a lovely family photo to 

give family and friends! 

 

 

 
St Vincent de Paul Coin 

Drive! 

 

A collection tin will be  

located in the  

foyer all year! 

 

UPCOMING EVENT 
 

‘TWILIGHT DINNER’  

& Photo Exhibition 

 
‘Whimsical Mornings – Hanging  

by a Thread’ 

 

Friday 25th October 
 

 

Mark it on your calendar – More details to follow 

 

 



 

  

Colgate Community Garden 
 

The Committee has registered St Mary’s to participate in the Terracycle Colgate  

Community Garden again this year.  This a great initiative to recycle used toothbrushes, 

containers, and packaging. Any brand accepted and please leave in a collection box 

located at the front of the school.  Spread the word, our aim is to involve the whole  

community with collection points at the school and Castlemaine Fitness Centre.   
 

 

Be sure to Vote DAILY for our school also following the link below - not only does our 

school go into a draw to win garden prizes but also the more votes the more chances  

of winning recycled garden sets and upcylcled pencil cases. 

 

See Flyer and Vote for our School St Mary’s Castlemaine at https://

www.terracycle.com.au/en-AU/contests/colgategardenvoting 

 

Entries and voting closes 30th September  

2019! START COLLECTING & VOTING NOW!!! 

 

 

https://www.terracycle.com.au/en-AU/contests/colgategardenvoting
https://www.terracycle.com.au/en-AU/contests/colgategardenvoting


 

  



 

  



 

  

Community News . . .  

 



 

  

Parish News . . . 

REGISTRATION FORMS ARE AVAILABLE FROM SCHOOL OFFICE - 



 

  



 

  



 

  


